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The Harris-Manchester College Summer Institute offers academics around the world an opportunity to pursue their research interests for one week using the College’s library resources.  College librarians work with visiting faculty in advance of their visit to ensure the appropriate resources are available.  Participants are able to conduct intensive research at one of the most prestigious universities in the world, as well as form valuable relationships with other visiting scholars.  All visiting scholars are accommodated at the College, and all meals are included.  Travel expenses are also covered by Bellarmine.

Interested full-time faculty members (including all 9, 11, and 12-month contracts) should submit an application via email to Dr. Muzaffar Ali, chair of the Faculty Development Committee of Faculty Council, at facdev@bellarmine.edu. All application packets/materials should be submitted no later than 5:00 p.m., Friday, November 13, 2015.
Submissions should be no more than two pages.  Please include the following:

1. A description of the research you will pursue;

2. An explanation of how this week of intensive work will significantly further this research or even facilitate completion of a project; 

3. How the project aligns with the University’s strategic planning goals and initiatives, including internationalization; 

4. A current C.V. (not included in 2-page limit); and

5. A letter of support from your dean (not included in 2-page limit).  

Three finalists will be submitted to the Provost from the Faculty Development Committee.  The Committee will use the guidelines below in evaluating application packages:
· Professional accomplishments – as evidenced through research and publications, research grants, exhibition records, and papers delivered at conferences, etc.; service to Bellarmine and applicant’s discipline; awards and recognition, etc. relative to career stage. 

· Proposal feasibility – merit of the proposal in terms of resources and amount of time allocated to the project.

· Project significance and outcomes – relevance to the applicant's field and professional development; support of institutional goals and initiatives, as follows:

1) Celebrate our Catholic identity in the inclusive Merton spirit as the foundation of our commitment to student fulfillment, global consciousness, and environmental sustainability;
2) Establish and sustain a climate of excellence throughout the University; and

3) Integrate and international focus and sensibility into all curricular and co-curricular programs.

The three finalists’ names will be submitted to the President with input from the Faculty Development Committee, Academic Deans’ Council, and the Provost. The President will make the final selection.  Applicants will be informed of the outcome by December 15, 2015. The recipient will be expected to submit a brief written progress report in the fall following the institute and present on his or her research during the 2016-17 academic year.

Note:  Previous recipients of the McGowan Prize are not eligible for subsequent awards.  
